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lead his subordinates to chase after the Blazing Tiger. After all, they would not 
be able to defeat the demon beast alone. Hence, he could only listen to Claus’ 
suggestion and leave the place as soon as possible. 

“Mr. Chance, let’s hurry and get out of here! Otherwise, that Blazing Tiger 
might summon waves of demon beasts!” Zain urged Jared. 

Jared nodded and followed behind the others to leave Demon Beast 
Mountain. 

They had not traveled far when they felt the ground shake, as though a 
terrifying surge of energy was approaching them. 

Jared’s expression turned grim as terror filled his eyes. 

“There’s a wave of demon beasts coming! That Blazing Tiger has summoned 
a wave of demon beasts!” Claus yelled as he turned pale from feeling the 
vibrations of the ground. 

“Quick! Run!” Kayden shouted in fear, panicking. 

“It’s too late. We need to hurry and form a defensive wall. Otherwise, we won’t 
be able to survive this wave of demon beasts!” Jared exclaimed as he 
stopped Kayden. He had also sensed the aura of the oncoming demon 
beasts. 

“It’ll be useless forming a defensive wall with the number of people we have 
here. We should just get out of here.” 

Naturally, Kayden would never listen to Jared’s suggestion. 

On the other hand, Claus had soared into the air to survey the surroundings. 
His expression turned grim when he saw huge clouds of dust that resembled 
giant waves coming their way, causing trees to tumble in their wake. 

His fece wes es pele es e sheet. “It’s too lete. The weve of demon beests will 
errive et eny time…” 



At thet moment, everyone could feel the ground’s vibretion getting stronger by 
the minute es horrifying weves of eure surged constently in their direction. 

“Since we cen’t escepe, whet should we do?” 

Keyden wes overwhelmed by enxiety. He wes sterting to regret intruding into 
the depths of Demon Beest Mountein. 

Cleus shifted his geze to Jered. Although Jered wes not the most powerful 
emong them, they hed no choice but to rely on him to think of e solution in thet 
criticel situetion. 

“Everyone! Huddle closely together! Do not disperse!” commended Jered. 

Following thet, he sterted using e tree brench to drew unique symbols on the 
ground eround them. 

“Is he drewing en ercene errey? I didn’t know this bret wes elso e mester of 
ercene errey.” 

Keyden wes surprised es he wetched Jered drew those symbols. 

Soon, the unique symbols thet Jered hed drewn sterted to flicker end glow. 

However, Jered did not stop. He continued to set up the ercene errey by 
drewing symbols on the trees surrounding them, which quickly linked with the 
ones on the ground. 

The glowing light soon engulfed Jered end the others, shielding them end 
giving them e sense of security. Everyone sighed in relief end wes no longer 
es nervous es they were before. 

His face was as pale as a sheet. “It’s too late. The wave of demon beasts will 
arrive at any time…” 

At that moment, everyone could feel the ground’s vibration getting stronger by 
the minute as horrifying waves of aura surged constantly in their direction. 

“Since we can’t escape, what should we do?” 

Kayden was overwhelmed by anxiety. He was starting to regret intruding into 
the depths of Demon Beast Mountain. 



Claus shifted his gaze to Jared. Although Jared was not the most powerful 
among them, they had no choice but to rely on him to think of a solution in that 
critical situation. 

“Everyone! Huddle closely together! Do not disperse!” commanded Jared. 

Following that, he started using a tree branch to draw unique symbols on the 
ground around them. 

“Is he drawing an arcane array? I didn’t know this brat was also a master of 
arcane array.” 

Kayden was surprised as he watched Jared draw those symbols. 

Soon, the unique symbols that Jared had drawn started to flicker and glow. 

However, Jared did not stop. He continued to set up the arcane array by 
drawing symbols on the trees surrounding them, which quickly linked with the 
ones on the ground. 

The glowing light soon engulfed Jared and the others, shielding them and 
giving them a sense of security. Everyone sighed in relief and was no longer 
as nervous as they were before. 

Jared, however, was not as happy while he stared at the arcane array he had 
set up. That was because he knew the arcane array would not be able to last 
long. 

The only thing the arcane array could do was block the first wave of attack 
from the demon beasts since it was the strongest. 

“Mr. Chance, I didn’t know you were also a profound master in arcane array. 
What’s the name of the arcane array you set up? Can it fend off those demon 
beasts’ attacks?” Zain asked excitedly. 

“This arcane array of mine can only block the demon beasts’ first wave of 
attack. After that, we’ll need to depend on our respective abilities to survive,” 
Jared replied earnestly. 

Everyone who had just relaxed grew nervous again upon hearing that. 

“It’s good enough if it can block the first wave of attacks. After all, the first 
wave is the most terrifying. I believe this wave of demon beasts won’t last 



long. Plus, those demon beasts were summoned by that Blazing Tiger, so I 
doubt they’ll be any powerful. They’re probably low-level demon beasts. As 
long as we work together and don’t stray far away from each other, we should 
be able to withstand the attacks,” Claus said. 

In the face of death, we must unite as one… 
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murderous glint flashed across his eyes. “It looks like we have no choice but 
to go all out. It’s up to fate whether or not we survive.” 

Since things had come to this point, they could only go all out and fight for 
their survival. 

Everyone was on guard as they stared ahead, getting ready to fight the 
demon beasts head-on. The ground shook violently, and they could all feel the 
murderous aura wafting toward them in the air. 

Roar! 

A thunderous roar tore through the air, followed by countless other roars that 
reciprocated the first one. 

Fortunately, Jared and company were powerful enough to withstand the 
impact. If they were slightly weaker, the demon beasts’ roars would’ve burst 
their eardrums and killed them on the spot. 

Jared slowly held up his hands, sending beams of light to shoot up into the 
sky. After that, waves of aura descended from the sky and spread across their 
surroundings. 

Everyone was astonished as they sensed the powerful aura of the arcane 
array as it surrounded them like an iron wall. 

“This arcane array is quite powerful. It would’ve taken me a long time to try 
breaking it,” Claus muttered in surprise as he stared at the glowing arcane 
array. 



He then sighed in awe. Jared has gotten so much more powerful! Back when 
we were on Encanta Island, Jared was still quite weak, but now, he’s grown to 
become so much stronger! 

“Although this arcane array is strong, it can only hold off the first wave of 
attack from the demon beasts. Looks like it’s not that great after all!” Kayden 
scoffed. 

Many people rolled their eyes in annoyance at what Kayden said. He was 
depending on someone else’s arcane array to stay alive, yet he was still 
making a sarcastic remark about it. 

“Kayden, don’t stay in this arcane array if you think it’s not great. Step out of it. 
I’d like to see how those demon beasts will tear you into pieces!” Evangeline 
uttered, displeased with Kayden’s attitude. 

Kayden flushed red from embarrassment when he heard Evangeline’s words. 

Just then, Jared stepped forward. He looked serious, saying, “Everyone, now 
that the demon beasts have arrived, we must unite as one to survive. Hence, I 
hope no one will cower behind to preserve their strength when we fight later.” 

Jared’s words were directed at Kayden. If Kayden were to preserve his 
strength by not giving his all, they would all be in danger. 

“Don’t worry. No one would dare to do so in a life-and-death situation like this. 
That would be equal to seeking death,” Claus said to Jared. 

“All right. We should be on alert then.” As soon as those words left Jared’s 
mouth, the Dragonslayer Sword in his hand buzzed and exuded an intense, 
murderous aura. 

The others around him were influenced by his determination to fight. They 
also gritted their teeth as ruthlessness flashed across their eyes, prepared to 
fight to the death. 

Just as everyone got ready to attack, the trees before them collapsed to the 
ground one after another. Countless demon beasts came rushing toward 
them. 

Those demon beasts were humongous and looked horrifying while 
brandishing their sharp claws and baring their fangs. 



Some began trembling in fear when the beasts showed themselves, for there 
were too many of them. If it weren’t for the arcane array, the first wave of 
demon beasts would’ve easily trampled everyone to death. 

Boom! 

The demon beast leading the group ran head-first into the arcane array and 
got rebounded. 

The other beasts behind it did the same, smashing themselves tirelessly 
against the arcane array. 

Boom! Boom! Boom! 

Deafening sounds rang out continuously. Everyone watched anxiously as the 
demon beasts kept coming. 

Many demon beasts were knocked to the ground and were soon stomped to 
death by the others. 

The demon beasts at the front wanted to stop, but the ones at the back kept 
rushing forward. Hence, they kept slamming into the arcane array one after 
another. 

Countless dead bodies of demon beasts soon surrounded the arcane array, 
but the demon beasts never stopped charging forward. 

Everyone held their breaths as they gripped their weapons and stared intently 
at the demon beasts before them. 

The glow of the arcane array grew dimmer by the second. They all knew that 
the arcane array wouldn’t be able to hold for long and that it would only be a 
matter of time before it was destroyed. 
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Another deafening explosion sounded. The arcane array’s glow suddenly 
dissolved into stardust and scattered onto the floor. Jared’s arcane array had 
been utterly destroyed. 



“Attack!” 

When Jared saw that, he wielded the Dragonslayer Sword and rushed forward 
with a roar. 

Evangeline followed closely behind him, wishing to keep him safe. 

“Kill!” yelled Kayden and Klaus as they raised their fists into the air. 

Each of them charged forward with their subordinates. None of them dared to 
hold back or conceal their abilities. If they did not give their all, they would be 
devoured by the demon beasts. 

Jared weaved in and out of the horde of demon beasts like a bolt of lightning, 
his Dragonslayer Sword slashing the beasts constantly. 

Kayden and Claus also fought for their lives with the demon beasts. They all 
formed a circle while launching attacks alongside each other, exposing no 
loopholes or weaknesses. The demon beasts couldn’t break through the circle 
of defense. 

Roar! 

Following a deafening roar, the demon beasts that had been advancing fell 
back at the same time as if they had received instructions. 

Meanwhile, Jared and the others were covered in blood. There were many 
casualties as well. 

Although they were not severely injured, they had exhausted a lot of spiritual 
energy, causing them to pant heavily. Seizing the opportunity to rest when the 
demon beasts stopped attacking, they took in deep breaths to recover their 
energy. 

It would take them some time to recover the spiritual energy they had spent. If 
the demon beasts attacked them again, they probably could not keep up the 
defense for long. 

“If this happens, we’ll either be eaten by the demon beasts or die of 
exhaustion,” said Claus with a frown. 

Everyone remained silent as they knew that they would indeed tire 
themselves to death if this continued. 



“Everyone, gather some beast cores and consume some of them now. That 
way, we can perhaps replenish some spiritual energy!” Jared yelled at 
everyone to grab the beast cores. 

After all, there were countless dead demon beasts scattered at their feet. The 
beast cores were the only resource that could replenish their spiritual energy 
quickly and efficiently. 

“Even if we consume the beast cores, we can’t refine them in such a short 
time…” replied Kayden with a sigh. 

“Just refine as much as we can. We have no choice now.” 

With that, Jared brandished the Dragonslayer Sword and tossed a few dead 
demon beasts into the air. He then inhaled sharply and absorbed everything 
into his abdomen. 

Unleashing the Focus Technique, he started refining the beast cores that he 
had just swallowed. 

Meanwhile, Jared observed the demon beasts that had just retreated to 
around a hundred meters away, looking as if they were waiting to unleash the 
next wave of attack. 

Meanwhile, the Blazing Tiger was staring at Jared and the rest while standing 
on a protruding boulder. 

“Looks like we’ll have to slay the leader first.” 

Jared gazed at the Blazing Tiger, knowing that if he killed it, all of the demon 
beasts would disperse. 

However, it would not be easy to kill the Blazing Tiger. Since there were 
hordes of demon beasts on the ground, the only way to attack the Blazing 
Tiger was through the air. 

Roar! 

As if it had read Jared’s mind, the Blazing Tiger threw its head backward and 
roared. Instantly, thousands of demon beasts began to attack. 

“Hold off these demon beasts! I’ll kill the Blazing Tiger! Once the Blazing Tiger 
dies, the demon beasts will disperse!” Jared instructed Kayden and Klaus. 



After all, it was almost impossible to slay so many demon beasts at once. 
Furthermore, the spiritual energy they possessed wasn’t enough for them to 
accomplish that feat. 

Hence, they had to take an alternative route and target the leader first. 

“Jared, you’ll never be able to kill the Blazing Tiger with your ability! Let me try 
instead.” 

Kayden wanted to kill the Blazing Tiger, not because he was concerned about 
Jared’s safety. Instead, he wanted to do so for the sake of his own self-
interest. 

After all, if he killed the Blazing Tiger, he would get its beast core, which was 
invaluable. 
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toward the Blazing Tiger before Jared could even say anything in response. 

Since everyone was busy fighting the demon beasts, no one took any notice 
of him. 

Yet, as soon as Kayden leaped into mid-air, a loud screech resounded across 
the area. A dozen massive eagles suddenly rushed toward him in the sky. 

Caught off guard, Kayden ended up being surrounded by those eagles. Their 
sharp claws left injuries all over his body. 

It seemed like the Blazing Tiger was well-prepared. Knowing that someone 
would launch an attack from mid-air, it had set up an ambush in advance. 

If Kayden had not competed with Jared to attack the Blazing Tiger, the latter 
would have fallen victim to the ambush instead. 

“I didn’t expect that beast to be so cunning that it knows how to observe the 
situation and prepare an ambush…” 

Jared’s curiosity toward the Blazing Tiger was piqued. 



When demon beasts cultivated to a certain level, they could develop a 
spiritual intelligence that allowed them to think like humans. 

If the demon beasts continued to cultivate, they could eventually shapeshift 
into a human form and even become immortal. 

There were multiple paths toward becoming immortal. One would surely 
achieve it as long as one persevered till the end. 

Kayden got injured from the sudden attack and recovered after a short 
moment of readjustment. He then whipped out his flying daggers and threw 
them at the eagles. 

The numerous daggers pierced through the air like bolts of lightning, gleaming 
dangerously under the light. Having been pierced by the daggers, a few 
eagles fell onto the ground. 

It was evident that Kayden was quite powerful too. He was merely too anxious 
to kill the Blazing Tiger earlier that he fell for the ambush and got injured. 

Roar! 

The Blazing Tiger let out another ferocious roar. Soon, a massive group of 
various flying demon beasts rushed over in Kayden’s direction. 

There were so many of them that they resembled a giant dark cloud looming 
threateningly in the sky. 

Kayden was stunned when he saw that. Even if those demon beasts stayed 
put, he would still tire himself to death just by slaying them all. 

Jared immediately leaped mid-air. The tips of his fingers glowed as rays of 
golden light shot out of them like bullets, zooming toward the bunch of demon 
beasts. 

The flying demon beasts plummeted onto the ground with shrieks of agony. 
However, since there were too many of them, Jared could not stop them from 
advancing despite shooting countless rays of light. 

“What the f*ck are you waiting for?” bellowed Jared furiously when he saw 
Kayden standing there, stupefied. 



Only then did Kayden finally return to his senses. He spread his arms apart. 
The numerous flying daggers formed a pair of wings, allowing him to float mid-
air. 

Following a shake of his arms, he launched multiple daggers, injuring and 
killing more flying demon beasts. Once again, they fell to the ground one after 
another. 

However, Jared knew they couldn’t continue doing this for long. They must 
think of a way to kill the Blazing Tiger! 

When he raised the Dragon Slayer Sword, the Power of Dragons circled it 
continuously as a golden dragon emerged. 

Fear surfaced in the Blazing Tiger’s eyes the moment it saw the golden 
dragon appear. 

Jared swung the Dragonslayer Sword, and a beam of light shot into the sky. In 
response, the golden dragon roared before zooming toward the flying demon 
beasts. 

The flying demon beasts plunged into chaos after the golden dragon joined 
the battle, while Jared took the opportunity and charged straight toward the 
Blazing Tiger. 

Upon seeing that, the Blazing Tiger leaped aside and dodged Jared’s attack. 
However, it merely evaded him and did not seem to want to engage in battle 
with him. 

Just when Jared and the others were engaged in a gruesome battle with the 
demon beasts, Chester flew into a rage at the Gate of Fire’s secret realm. 

“This is outrageous! How can they bring Mr. Chance to the demon beast 
secret realm and even get him involved in a demon beast attack? If anything 
happens to Mr. Chance, I won’t spare any of you!” Chester gathered all of his 
people and chided them loudly. He then prepared to head over to the demon 
beast secret realm to save Jared and the rest. 
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encounter demon beasts. Let’s head over there to rescue them right away. It 
should be fine!” Wayne advised. 

“It’s all your fault. It must’ve been your disciple who brought Mr. Chance into 
the secret realm!” Chester shot daggers at Wayne. 

Wayne chose to back down, not wanting to start an argument at that juncture. 
“Playing the blame game under such circumstances doesn’t help at all. We 
should act fast. Let’s go!” 

Just as they were prepared to barge into the secret realm with their men to 
rescue Jared and the rest, an anxious-looking Lamar Macall arrived with his 
men. He was worried sick when he found out that his son had also entered 
the secret realm and had run into demon beasts. 

Upon seeing Chester and Wayne getting ready to depart with their men, he 
asked, “What are you doing?” 

“We’re going on a rescue mission! Demon beast attacks are happening in the 
secret realm, and some of us are trapped inside!” Wayne stated. 

“Perfect! Let’s go together! My son is trapped in there too!” Lamar suggested. 

Under such dire circumstances, they disregarded the conflict that once 
happened between them and put their differences aside, for saving lives was 
their top priority. 

Soon, hundreds of people swarmed into the secret realm through the Gate of 
Fire, rushing to their destination without delay. 

At the same time, Brad from the Gate of Thunder headed toward the demon 
beast secret realm with members of Waxing Crescent Castle to rescue Claus, 
who was stuck inside too. 

The battle within the demon beast secret realm had reached its peak at that 
very moment. 

The Blazing Tiger’s extraordinary speed had surpassed Jared’s wildest 
imagination. It moved so fast that Jared couldn’t even touch it. 



On the other hand, Kayden was surrounded by many flying demon beasts, 
while the golden dragon that manifested from the Power of Dragons launched 
continuous attacks on the flying creatures, utilizing its advantage. 

Meanwhile, many people who were fighting on the ground had already 
perished after being attacked by the demon beasts, failing to endure the 
intensity of the onslaught. 

A disciple from Waxing Crescent Castle swung his sword and chopped off the 
head of a demon beast that charged at him. However, before he could retract 
his sword, another demon beast rushed toward him. A terrifying surge of aura 
enveloped the disciple as the beast growled and tore his head off. 

The same gruesome scene kept replaying, for the amount of demon beasts 
was overwhelming. 

Evangeline and Zain desperately fought for their lives. They had no spare time 
to help Jared even though they wanted to. 

Gradually, more people died amidst the massacre, and following the increase 
in casualties, gaps started appearing in the defensive circle they formed, 
making the situation more precarious than it already was. 

Jared stared down at the ground from mid-air. A frosty glint appeared in his 
eyes as he looked at the lifeless bodies. 

“Die, you animals!” Jared roared while holding the Dragonslayer Sword, and 
the golden dragon that joined the battle growled before instantly returning to 
Jared’s side. 

Jared was determined to slaughter the Blazing Tiger as quickly as possible so 
that he could save everyone’s lives. 

Terror filled the Blazing Tiger’s eyes as it stared at the golden dragon that 
lingered behind Jared. It immediately turned to flee into the depths of Demon 
Beast Mountain. 

Jared sprang into action. He jumped into the air and chased after the Blazing 
Tiger, focusing all his energy on eliminating it. 



Unknowingly, he chased the Blazing Tiger into the center of Demon Beast 
Mountain. In the meantime, Kayden grew flustered while he faced the flying 
beasts alone. 

Kayden’s spiritual energy was almost depleted after a long, intense battle, so 
he was hanging by a thread, struggling to hold on. 

Just then, a flying demon beast with sharp fangs charged straight at Kayden. 
It opened its bloody maw, wanting to swallow the latter whole. 

Faced with such a threat, Kayden cursed inwardly. Alas, he had run out of 
ways to save himself and could only close his eyes in despair. 
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However, Kayden soon realized he was still alive and yet to be swallowed by 
the demon beast moments later. When he opened his eyes again, he saw his 
father, Lamar, shielding him while the flying demon beast was reduced to a 
pile of minced meat. 

“Dad!” Joy filled Kayden’s eyes. “W-Why are you here?” 

“You would’ve become food for the demon beast if I didn’t show up!” Lamar 
sneered before charging toward the rest of the flying demon beasts. 

Meanwhile, Chester, Brad, and their men faced the demon beasts head-on as 
soon as they arrived. They charged ahead without hesitation, and the 
hundreds of people who joined the battle tilted the balance of victory in the 
humans’ favor. In response, the demon beasts retreated and dwindled in 
numbers. 

In the end, the beasts turned and fled, but the humans decided against 
chasing after them. That was because it was highly plausible for high-level 
demon beasts to be lurking in the mountain since humans had never once 
hunted demon beasts in this mountain. The consequences would be dire if 
they happened to run into the king of the mountain. None of them would be 
able to escape alive if that happened. Besides, their only goal was to rescue 
their companions, so there wasn’t a need to exterminate the demon beasts 
once that goal was achieved. 



Many people began taking the beast cores from the carcasses of demon 
beasts scattered across the ground. Chester, on the other hand, asked 
Evangeline and Zain, “Have you seen Mr. Chance?” 

“Dad, Mr. Chance went chasing after the Blazing Tiger just now, and he’s 
nowhere to be seen,” Evangeline replied. 

Chester furrowed his brows. “What? He went after the Blazing Tiger?” 

The Blazing Tiger is way too powerful for Mr. Chance to handle! 

Zain bobbed his head too. “Yep. He wanted to slay the Blazing Tiger to put 
and end to the demon beasts’ attacks.” 

Hearing this, Chester panicked. He knew searching for someone in this 
massive mountain would be akin to looking for a needle in a haystack, but no 
matter how difficult it could be, he would never give up, for the relationship 
between Jared and the Gunderson family was an extraordinary one. 

“Attention to all members of the Gunderson family! The search for Mr. Chance 
is on! We must bring him back safely and soundly no matter what!” Chester 
yelled at the Gundersons. 

“Yes, sir!” The Gundersons gave up on the beast cores and created a 
formation as they prepared to search for Jared. 

Wayne stopped Chester at that moment. “Don’t be rash, Chester. No humans 
have ever stepped foot into the Demon Beast Mountain for many years! We 
don’t know what danger lies within. It’d be dangerous for you and your men to 
venture deep into the mountains to search for Mr. Chance just like that!” 

“I don’t care! I have to look for him no matter how risky it is! I can’t leave him 
here alone!” replied Chester with determination. 

“Chester, think about it. This mountain is huge! How are you going to search 
for him? All of you will die in there before you even find him!” Wayne got into 
Chester’s way, refusing to let him search for Jared. 

In fact, Chester was aware that Wayne was right. It was indeed impossible for 
them to search for Jared on this huge mountain with limited manpower. 
Besides, the dangers that lurked within were far too grave for them to handle. 



Then again, as a member of the Dragon Sect, Chester wouldn’t be able to 
forgive himself if he didn’t even make the effort to search for Jared. 

“Dad, why don’t I wait for Mr. Chance at the foot of the mountain with some 
men? Maybe he will show up later,” Evangeline suggested. 

There wasn’t a solution better than that, so Chester had no choice but to 
agree. He allowed Evangeline to stay back with some men at the foot of the 
mountain while the rest of the group left the demon beast secret realm one 
after another. 

In the meantime, Jared had no idea what was happening on the other side as 
he pursued the Blazing Tiger with undivided attention. 

I must capture this b*stard and kill it! It pisses me off! 
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powerful than Jared, but it didn’t even stop to fight the man when being 
pursued and only focused on fleeing. 

Jared lost track of how long he had been chasing the beast, but he soon 
found himself deep within the depths of Demon Beast Mountain. 

Startled, Jared halted in his tracks as he scanned the area with his spiritual 
sense. That was when he detected multiple formidable auras surrounding him. 
These auras were non-threatening at the moment, but Jared knew if the 
beasts that gave off the auras spotted him, they would attack him without 
hesitation. By then, Jared might not even be able to fight back. 

Therefore, he watched the Blazing Tiger scamper away and decided to stop 
his pursuit. He turned, wanting to head back. 

As soon as he gave up on chasing the Blazing Tiger and prepared to leave, 
the beast stopped and blocked his way with a roar. With its mouth opened 
wide, it threatened to attack Jared if he so much as made an attempt to leave. 

Jared was bewildered. The Blazing Tiger was escaping from me, but now that 
I’ve given up on chasing it, it’s trying to stop me from leaving? 



All of a sudden, he frowned as realization dawned on him. He seemed to have 
figured out the beast’s intention. It must’ve lured me here on purpose! 

Anxiety filled him because he had never expected a demon beast to possess 
such intelligence. However, he was not going to let the Blazing Tiger get in his 
way. The Dragonslayer Sword in his hand began gleaming, and the golden 
dragon roared as it took form. 

A hint of fear appeared within the Blazing Tiger’s eyes as it retreated 
backward upon seeing the golden dragon. 

Noticing the Blazing Tiger’s reaction, Jared stepped forward, wanting to drive 
it away. He didn’t want to start a fight now, for the commotion might attract the 
other demon beasts’ attention. If that happened, Jared wouldn’t be able to 
escape unscathed. 

Roar! 

Following the Blazing Tiger’s roar, countless demon beasts around them 
growled in response. Instantly, Jared sensed multiple terrifying auras rushing 
toward him from all directions. 

His heart skipped a beat as he swung his Dragonslayer Sword, sending a 
beam of light rushing straight toward the Blazing Tiger. 

The Blazing Tiger leaped into the air and dodged the attack while Jared 
seized the chance to charge forward immediately. He wanted to get out of this 
place as soon as possible. 

Alas, numerous demon beasts appeared in front of Jared before he could 
make his escape. 

They all emitted auras that were just as formidable as the Blazing Tiger’s. As 
they trained their eyes on Jared, their overwhelming presence stopped Jared 
in his tracks. 

Knowing that he wasn’t capable enough to square up to them, Jared slowly 
retreated backward with his sword in hand while fixing his gaze on the 
horrifying demon beasts. 



Instead of launching attacks right away, the demon beasts casually 
approached Jared, taking one step forward for every step Jared took 
backward. 

Jared furrowed his brows when he noticed their abnormal behaviors. It 
seemed like the demon beasts had no intention of attacking him and were 
instead deliberately trying to force him somewhere. 

He was dumbfounded, having no idea where these demon beasts wanted him 
to go. 

Soon, he was forced to the edge of a cliff. The narrow path next to the cliff led 
to the peak of Demon Beast Mountain. 

Jared stared down into the bottomless canyon and thought of jumping off the 
cliff to get out of the sticky situation. With his current capability, he was 
confident he would be fine even after jumping down. 

However, just as the idea popped into his mind, several giant flying demon 
beasts roared and blocked his way, forcing him to scratch that plan of his. The 
only remaining way for Jared was the path that led toward the peak of Demon 
Beast Mountain. 

It became apparent to him then that the demon beasts wanted him to head 
there. 
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planning, Jared headed toward the mountain’s peak without needing them to 
force him. 

Meanwhile, the demon beasts trailed behind Jared quietly. Surprisingly, none 
of them unleashed their attacks on him. Curiosity filled Jared, but he could not 
get an answer because he didn’t know how to communicate with the demon 
beasts. All he could do now was get to the peak to find out what the demon 
beasts wanted to achieve. 

He soon arrived at the summit of the mountain. To his surprise, he spotted a 
stone-made house decorated extravagantly. It was evident that such a well-
decorated house wasn’t constructed by the demon beasts. 



“Is this someone’s house?” Jared murmured to himself, overjoyed. He had 
never expected someone to reside on the peak of Demon Beast Mountain. 

All of a sudden, an idea struck Jared. He wondered whether these demon 
beasts were pets reared by the owner of the house. 

That will be the only way to explain the house and traces of human activities 
here. 

Jared slowly approached the house and pushed open the door. As he did so, 
a pleasant scent wafted into his nostrils. He scanned the interior of the house 
and realized no one was around, but the house consisted of plenty of 
household goods and proper furniture. There was even a dressing table with a 
mirror on it. 

Shocked, Jared wondered out loud, “Is the owner a female?” He examined the 
layout of the bedroom, concluding that the occupant was indeed a woman. 

Subsequently, he stepped into the room while the demon beasts paced back 
and forth outside. None of them dared to get close. After looking around the 
room and noticing there was no one inside, he walked back out. 

However, the moment he exited the room, a loud whistle sounded, and the 
sky darkened instantly. 

A colorful phoenix circled in the sky, and the demon beasts knelt on the 
ground one after another, growling and showing respect. 

Jared was dumbfounded by the appearance of the phoenix. Gripping his 
Dragonslayer Sword tightly, he prepared himself to fend off the creature’s 
potential attacks. 

The colorful phoenix landed on the ground after spotting Jared. The moment it 
touched the ground, a golden light flashed past, and the phoenix shapeshifted 
into a young woman. She was alluringly beautiful with fair skin and shoulder-
length dark hair. 

When Jared moved his gaze downward, he realized the young lady’s private 
parts were covered with phoenix feathers. Even so, the man still felt 
indescribable passion and lust creeping up on him. After all, he was an 
ordinary man with desires. 



However, the thought of the woman’s true form being a phoenix forced him to 
tamp down his desires. 

The young woman glanced at Jared before shifting her gaze to the demon 
beasts behind her. Then, she caressed the Blazing Tiger’s head gently. 

The Blazing Tiger gave out a low growl as though communicating with the 
young lady. 

The young lady’s jaw dropped, and her eyes widened in disbelief as she 
stared at Jared. 

“Who are you? Why did you barge into the Demon Beast Mountain?” the 
young lady asked. 

Jared didn’t know what to say, so he could only recount the ins and outs of the 
entire situation. 

The young lady’s face fell after she listened to Jared’s story. “You guys 
invaded our territory and started a massacre just for the sake of improving 
your own capabilities. Do you have any idea how hard we worked to up our 
capabilities just to survive?” 

“W-Who are you? How did you transform from a phoenix into a human?” 
Jared asked in fear. 

“I’m Feenix. We demon beasts can shapeshift into human form when we 
reach a certain cultivation level,” the young lady explained to Jared. 
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A Man Like None Other Chapter 2279-Jared took a deep breath to calm 
himself before asking Feenix, “You summoned these demon beasts to bring 
me here?” 

Nodding without hesitation, Feenix answered, “Yes. I made Blazing Tiger 
bring you here.” 

“What do you want?” 

Jared grew anxious. 



He could barely handle the demon beasts, let alone Feenix. There was no 
way he could stand against both the demon beasts and Feenix. 

“To kill you, of course!” With that, a murderous aura radiated from т body. 
Immediately after that, a flaming phoenix appeared behind her. 

Jared was at a loss for what to do when the horrifying aura enveloped him. 

Why would she bring me to a place like this if she wanted to kill me? I never 
would’ve survived if the demon beasts attacked. There’s no need for her to 
make a move in the first place. 

Despite knowing that he was no match for Feenix, Jared would never 
surrender without putting up a fight. 

Realizing Feenix was going to kill him, Jared gripped Dragonslayer Sword 
tightly. The Power of Dragons erupted, followed by a thunderous roar from the 
golden dragon circling behind him. 

As the golden dragon faced off Feenix, a frightening aura engulfed the entire 
Demon Beast Mountain. 

There was not a single hint of fear in Feenix’s eyes as she stared at the 
golden dragon behind Jared. Rather, there was a look of excitement in them. 

Shortly after, the murderous aura around her dissipated, and she ran toward 
him excitedly. 

Confused, Jared stared at her in a daze. 

“It’s true! You’re the son of a dragon! I’m so happy to have finally met you!” 

Feenix ran over and hugged Jared tightly, ignoring the fact that she was a 
female. 

Her reaction left Jared at an utter loss for what to do. 

Hence, he retracted his aura and simply stood there in confusion, letting 
Feenix hug him. 

Feenix’s warmth and youthful fragrance made his heart race, and his primitive 
instinct was slowly making his mind go blank. 



His breathing grew heavy, for he had the urge to carry Feenix into the room to 
vent his desires. 

Regardless, Jared knew he could not do that. 

He began reciting the calming incantation, causing a pure and clear sensation 
to wash over him and dismiss his desires from earlier. 

“Please behave yourself, miss. There should be a respectable distance 
between men and women,” said Jared calmly while pushing Feenix away. 

Feenix gazed at her own body and blushed. “I’m so sorry. I was too excited.” 

At that, she turned to the demon beasts and waved her hand. “You’re 
dismissed.” 

Surprisingly, the demon beasts turned and left after registering her orders. 

Jared was stunned by what he saw. Never did he expect the demon beasts to 
understand human language. 

“Let’s talk inside,” suggested Feenix politely. 

Jared nodded in agreement before entering the room. 

The moment they entered the room, Jared asked, “What are you exactly? You 
should still have an identity even though you’re a phoenix-transformed-
human.” 

Saying nothing, she poured him a cup of coffee and took a seat. Only then did 
she answer, “My true form is indeed a phoenix, but I don’t belong here.” 

“You’re not? Then where are you from?” asked Jared. 

“I’m a phoenix from the Ethereal Realm. My master tore through space and 
time and dumped me here just because I ate a sacred fruit,” said Feenix 
sadly. 

However, Jared was extremely excited to hear the words “Ethereal Realm.” 
After all, he had been wanting to learn more about Ethereal Realm. He never 
imagined he would bump into Feenix, who came from that realm. 

This is great! I can learn more about the Ethereal Realm from her then! 
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A Man Like None Other Chapter 2280-“Since you’re from the Ethereal Realm, 
can you tell me more about it?” asked Jared, filled with excitement. 

To his disappointment, Feenix shook her head. “I can’t. Everything about the 
Ethereal Realm is top secret. I’d be given a divine punishment if I leak it.” 

Jared’s excitement was instantly replaced with dejection the moment he heard 
Feenix’s answer, and he deflated like a balloon. 

“Then, why did you lure me all the way here? What exactly do you want?” 
asked Jared. 

“I might be able to transform into a human after eating the sacred fruit, but it 
can only last for three hours each day. I’d return to being a phoenix for the 
remaining hours of the day. My master who dumped me here back then told 
me that I would be able to remain in my human form forever if I consume a 
drop of dragon blood,” explained Feenix. 

That was when Jared understood why Feenix brought him there. 

He knitted his brows. “You want to consume my blood? But I’m not a dragon. 
My golden dragon is just created using the Power of Dragons which originates 
from the draconic essence in my body,” said Jared. He figured Feenix must 
have mistaken him for a real dragon. 

“No. You’re the son of a dragon, which means you’re a real dragon. Besides, 
you’re—” 

Feenix still had something to say, but before she could finish, a sudden bolt of 
lightning struck, lighting up the sky. She gave a start, and the color drained 
from her face. 

“What am I? Carry on. Do you know something about my background?” 

That was not the first time Jared heard someone call him the son of a dragon 
and the Golden Dragon’s True Form. 

Hence, he was curious about his father’s true identity. 

“I don’t know anything. I don’t…” 



Feenix appeared to have taken a terrible fright as she waved her hands, her 
eyes filled with terror. 

Jared was confounded. Why does everyone look so scared whenever my 
ancestry is brought up? Even Baal was like that, too. He sealed his lips the 
second my father’s identity was mentioned. 

Seeing how fearful Feenix was, Jared gave up on pressing for answers. 
Instead, he bit his finger and made a single drop of blood float in the air. 

“Go on. Take it if my blood is of use to you,” said Jared. 

A look of gratitude appeared on Feenix’s face, and she immediately opened 
her mouth to swallow the drop of blood. 

As soon as Jared’s blood entered Feenix’s body, her body began glowing. 

At that moment, Feenix shut her eyes as a look of pleasure spread across her 
face. She looked as if she was taking a dip in the hot spring. 

What she did not notice were the feathers that covered her private parts 
slowly disappearing. 

At that instant, she had transformed into a real woman. 

Blood gushed out of Jared’s nose when he saw Feenix’s fair skin completely 
exposed before him. 

He hastily turned around and recited the calming incantation over and over 
again to keep himself in check. 

Still, the feelings of lust continued to rage within his heart, and it would not 
dissipate. 

He found himself immersed in his own desire and the amazement brought by 
the wonderful feast before his eyes. 

The truth was, he had no idea that the action of letting one drop of his blood 
enter Feenix’s body was akin to having intercourse with her. 

Hence, what he was feeling at that moment was real. 



After an indefinite amount of time, Feenix let out a groan and opened her 
eyes. 

Realizing she was naked, she blushed and ran into the room. 

By the time she came out, she was already dressed. 

“Sorry. I saw nothing just now,” Jared said hurriedly when he saw her coming 
out. 

Feenix smiled and said gently, “I’m already yours. You can do anything to me, 
let alone look at my body.” 

Stunned by what he heard, Jared quickly waved his hand in disagreement. 
“Please don’t get the wrong idea, Ms. Feenix. I didn’t do anything. I just 
accidentally took a glance, but I turned around immediately after that.” 

 


